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Committee:
Housing and Buildings



	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to tax exemption and abatement for alternations and improvements to multiple dwellings.  

	Sponsors:
Council Members Dilan, Gonzalez, Martinez, McMahon, Stewart, Seabrook, Lappin, Vacca and Palma (in conjunction with the Mayor).



	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would allow a limited profit housing company organized under Article 2 of the New York State Private Housing Finance Law (informally known as Mitchell Lama developments) to be eligible for J-51 tax benefits where at least one building-wide improvement or alteration is part of the application for benefits even if the renovation is financed with a grant, loan or subsidy from a federal, state or local entity.  These buildings will be eligible for J-51 tax benefits only if they enter into an agreement to remain in the Mitchell Lama program for 15 years from the commencement of benefits.  



	Effective Date: This law would take effect immediately



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2008.



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY07

FY Succeeding

Effective FY08

Full Fiscal

Impact FY19

    (in millions)

Revenues 

$0

($150,000) 

($2.1) 

Expenditures 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

($150,000)

($2.1)



	Impact on Revenues:  This legislation would have an impact of city tax revenues due to the legislation’s intended effect of expanding the number of buildings eligible for J-51 tax benefits. The estimated tax expenditure is projected to be $150,000 in the first year, increasing to $2.1 million in year twelve following enactment, since J-51 abatement benefits are generally used over a 12 year period.  This impact on revenues is based on the number of Mitchell Lama properties receiving Article 8a Loans from HPD over the past 14 years, which has averaged approximately one thousand units per year.  The average J-51 tax abatements that all buildings have received from 2003-2005, which has been approximately $150, was applied to this number to obtain a first year estimate.  It was assumed that this average abatement amount increases by 3% a year in order to reflect overall inflation, but that the participation rate remains constant.  After year twelve those properties receiving benefits in year one cycle out of the program to be replaced by newly participating properties.



	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures as a result of this legislation 



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
 General fund 



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division

                                                Department of Housing Preservation and Development

                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:    Anthony Brito, Legislative Financial Analyst

                                               David Pechefsky, Assistant Director



	History:
Introduced as Intro. No. 203 on March 22, 2007.  
                        Heard by committee on February 16, 2007.  

                        To be considered by the Committee as Intro. No. 203 March 28, 2007.                           
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